## **RESOLUTION NO. 2520**

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND ACCEPTING FEDERAL FUNDS AWARDED BY THE U.S. JUSTICE DEPARTMENT THROUGH AN EDWARD BYRNE MEMORIAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE GRANT (JAG) PROGRAM FOR MAINTAINING AND UPGRADING THE TECHNOLOGY OF THE SALISBURY POLICE DEPARTMENT IN THE AREAS OF PROVIDING EQUIPMENT FOR THE SALISBURY POLICE TACTICAL UNIT AND FOR COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY HARDWARE AND SOFTWARE.

WHEREAS, this Justice Assistance Grant is awarded by the Federal Government to improve public safety; and

WHEREAS, these funds will be utilized to obtain a reconnaissance robot, further described as a Recon Scout Throwbot miniature two-wheeled robotic camera, and to upgrade radio headsets and "push to talk" adapters for the Salisbury Police Department Tactical Unit; and

WHEREAS, these funds will be utilized to upgrade computer hardware and software for the Salisbury Police Department; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SALISBURY, MARYLAND that a grant from the U.S. Justice Department in the amount of \$38,155 be accepted.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the funds will be used for obtaining, maintaining and upgrading the technology of the Salisbury Police Department.

THIS RESOLUTION was introduced and duly passed at a meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury. Maryland held on 13 day of July, 2015 and is to become effective immediately upon adoption.

ATTEST:

APPROVED BY ME THIS:

Salisbury City Counc

City of Salisbury



JAMES IRETON JR.

MAYOR

TOM STEVENSON
ACTING CITY ADMINISTRATOR





BARBARA DUNCAN CHIEF OF POLICE

June 17, 2015

TO:

Tom Stevenson

FROM:

Colonel David Meienschein

SUBJECT: Resolution – Acceptance of Funds for equipment for the Salisbury Police Department Tactical Unit and for computer technology hardware and software.

Attached, please find a Resolution to accept \$38,155 in grant funds from the U.S. Justice Department, awarded through an Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) for maintaining and upgrading the technology of the Salisbury police Department in the areas of providing equipment for the Salisbury Police Department Tactical Unit and for computer technology hardware and software.

Unless you, or the Mayor, have further questions, please forward this Resolution to the City Council.

Colonel David Meienschein

Assistant Chief